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Towards the end of last year the Union sent a poster into all schools about a joint statement that had been agreed by all teacher and head teacher Unions with the DCSF and the QCDA. The aim of the statement is to prevent excessive and unnecessary workload arising from Assessing Pupils’ Progress (APP). Now in a new school year it’s a good time to revisit the intention of the statement. 
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Agreement on this scale is rarely achieved and it provides a solid basis for examining the implementation of APP in your school to see if the workload is manageable. APP is not statutory and so should only be introduced if sufficient time and resources are allocated to teachers to make it workable.

From the pilot it is clear that starting to use APP is onerous for teachers and it takes a while to become familiar with it but then it becomes faster and easier to use. Particularly in the initial phase teachers should expect considerable time and support. 

Planning

Teachers in the pilot did find that APP helped improve planning and questioning. The joint statement about APP includes a reference to joint QCDA/DCSF/Ofsted guidance on planning. This is helpful as it revalidates a 

statement about planning from
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2002 which shows that a lot less is required than is asked for by many school managements. This statement can be found at: http://www.teachernet.gov.uk/_doc/3179/DfES-Planning%20Guidance.pdf 

Local experience

At our last General Meeting members spoke about their use of APP. Some were positive after a supportive introduction in their school and were using it as their only assessment system. Others were labouring under an unrealistic burden. 

If APP is a significant workload issue in you school read the joint statement on our website at http://www.bradfordnut.org , discuss it with colleagues and raise the issues with your management. If you would like support with this please get in touch with us at the office.

In 2001 The Minister of Education instructed Bradford Council to put education services out to contract.  The NUT never believed that privatising education was a good idea and did a lot of work to try to prevent it.

In 2011, when the contract with Education Bradford (Serco) comes to an end, there is the opportunity for the Council to take back control of education, provided the Minister, Ed Balls, withdraws the original instruction to privatise.

The Council has to decide what to do by December this year.

The NUT will ensure members who work for Education Bradford 
will be protected if any transfer of employment takes place. 

The closing date for the receipt of ballot papers is November 30th. If you work in a primary school, and you have not received a ballot paper, please ring 020 7380 6300 or e-mail action@nut.org.uk
It’s important to vote YES to all the

questions on the paper even if you do not teach in KS2 to support colleagues who do, and because the tests affect the whole school.


The Wave, organized by the Stop Climate Chaos Coalition, is the biggest ever demonstration on climate change and is supported by the NUT and trade unions throughout the world.  
Where? London

When? Saturday December 5th
Dress code? Blue

How do I get there? 
Special train from Leeds/Bradford/Doncaster – 

For more information and train tickets go to www.stopclimatechaos.org/the-wave 
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